Minutes of Strategic Policy Committee (SPC) for Roads and Infrastructure held on Wednesday 1st November, 2017 at 2 p.m. in Council Chamber








Present:
Cllr. Paddy Reilly CCC (Chairman)
Cllr. Philip Brady, CCC
Cllr. Sean Smith, CCC
Mr. Jim Maguire

Apologies: 
Mr. Philip Smith, IFA
Cllr. Paddy Smith, CCC
Cllr. Paddy McDonald, CCC
Ms. Pauline Flood, Construction


In attendance:
Mr. Joe McLoughlin, DOS – CCC
Mr. Brendan Jennings, A/SE - CCC
Mr. Michael Mussi AO – CCC
Oliver Mulligan EE - CCC

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting of 8th February, 2017

Proposed by Cllr. Philip Brady and seconded by Cllr. Sean Smith

2. Bus Stops

Brendan Jennings gave an overview of the current status of Bus Stops particularly in relation to those on the N3 and the options for improving these locations into the future. Topics discussed were future locations, usage, public safety, funding, shelters, commuter car parks. It was agreed that CCC would continue to pursue options with the TII & Bus Eireann.

3. Update on National Road Projects

Brendan gave an overview on current road projects. General discussions took place relating to Belturbet by Pass, Corduff Sth KIllydoon N55 A&B, Dublin Rd Roundabout, Pavement overlays ( as outlined by Oliver Mulligan), Safety Schemes
It was advised that there were no major schemes being funded Nationally by TII in 2017/18 and that the focus will be resurfacing and overlays only. Cllr Smith complimented the works done to date.

4. Delegation to meet TII
Following a general discussion it was agreed that each party would put forward names for inclusion to this delegation after which a meeting date would be agreed.

5. AOB
AOB items discussed included Funding sources for footpaths, Tidy Towns working with MD’s, funding sources for Speed signs & flashing lights at schools.

Date for next meeting – Thursday 30 November 2.30pm 
